Bradworthy CP School.

Friday 16th September 2005.

Dear Parents,

It was great to see all of the children safely back in school on Wednesday of last week. They all seem to have had a nice summer holiday and I am sure that they are all delighted to be back in school !!!

We’ve been back for a week now and everyone seems to be happily settled in their new classes ready for the year ahead. I know that everyone in school is looking forward to another good year and to helping all of our children to develop and progress in a happy and hard working environment.

We are all looking forward to all of the things that we will be doing over the coming school year and as always we’ll have a wonderful time along the way.

Right at the start I should probably apologise for the length of this letter.

As I am sure you will appreciate there is a lot of information to pass on and I hope you will take the time to read it all.

Parent Evenings

I often write that we value the views of all parents and I would like to make it clear, at the start of this new school year, that you really are most welcome to come into school to talk to us about anything that you wish. Please don’t think that anything is too small or trivial to bring up.

You can speak to the teachers directly at the beginning and end of each school day or alternatively please make contact with the school office on 241365.

We will be holding parent’s evenings this Half Term on Tuesday 18th and Wednesday 19th October so that you can come and talk about your child’s / children’s progress and the year ahead. However if you want to talk to any of us please don’t feel that you have to wait until then ( especially if your child is in a new class or is new to the school ).

We will send out slips so that you can book an appointment nearer the time.

School Web Site

I am delighted to be able to inform you that the school’s web site has been completely redesigned and re-launched ready for the start of the new school.

I would like to offer our great thanks to Elaine Winfield for the hours of work which she has put in on our behalf.

In addition to offering information about the school and its policies and standards there are also sections relating to whole school and class news and events and this includes pages about sport, trips and drama and music.

News letters will be published on the web site as will information about things like term dates and dinner menus.

The best way to find out what is there is to have a look and I hope that you will all be able to do this.

The address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk

Parents Permission

Current regulations make it necessary for the school to seek your permission in relation to the following areas. There is a permission slip attached to this letter and I would be grateful if you would complete and return it.

From time to time teachers will take the children on local visits. These visits will usually be within walking distance and will normally last a couple of hours. They will not interfere with dinner arrangements and nor will they involve children getting back after the normal end of school.

The children will always be properly supervised by adults and we will always act to ensure that the children’s safety is our prime concern.

Living as we do in a rural area there are sometimes occasions where our children need dropping off at home. This can be for a variety of reasons such as taking part in sports fixtures, going swimming with the school, going on a trip or attending an after school club.

We understand that some children can often only take part in these important additional activities if we are able to offer lifts home. 

In addition to this there are sometimes occasions where parents are unable to collect their children from school because they are delayed or have other problems in getting to school.

Our staff are quite happy to provide lifts and to help wherever they can.

Our children are heavily involved in a great range of out of school activities in addition to all of the things they do in school, and this can often lead to the local press wanting to take photographs.

It is not our policy to give personal information, other than a child’s name, but if you would prefer your child were not photographed or named we are happy to respect your wishes.

In addition to the possibility of children’s photographs appearing in local papers we also include photographs on the school web site. The purpose of these photos is to give a flavour of school life including school news, information and the activities that the children are involved with in school.

We observe the same policy regarding personal information as mentioned above, however if you would prefer that your child does not appear we will respect this wish.

If you want to talk to me about any of the above please feel free to get in touch.
Parents Giving Lifts

The children take part in a great range of activities away from school during the course of each year and many of these can only take place because parents are willing to support us by offering lifts.

The cost of coach hire is constantly increasing and if we had to rely on coaches for transportation it would simply be too expensive.

We are very lucky that so many parents volunteer on such a regular basis and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the support you have given in the past and will, I’m sure, offer in the future.

I would be grateful if you would all read the attached letter which relates to this issue.

If you think you might be able to offer transport at some point during the course of this year please sign and return the attached form which relates to safety.

Thank you for your help in this matter.

Internet Access

Please read the attached letter which relates to the children’s use of the internet and then sign the form which gives them permission to use the internet in school.

The internet is an increasingly important research tool and aid to the children’s learning, especially as they get older, and it is important that they are able to use it properly and safely.

Once again thank you for you help with this. 
PTA

The PTA does an excellent job supporting the school and our children. 

Over the past couple of years they have fully supported our playground development and this year they will be providing a lot of money for the much needed updating and extension of our computer suite.

The first meeting of the new school year will take place on Tuesday 4th October at 7.30pm in school. Everyone is welcome and I’m giving you plenty of notice so that as many of you as possible can make arrangements and come along.

This meeting will be the annual general meeting.

PE Kit

Children in Classes 4 and 5 will take part in football and hockey as part of their work in games this year and I would like to strongly suggest the following additional items of PE kit.

Older children take part in activities like football and rugby on the school field and conditions are often wet and muddy. A pair of boots ( which can be bought quite cheaply despite what the children might tell you ! ) will make these activities both safer and more enjoyable for the children and I would suggest that all children should have a pair for games.

When the children take part in football they should wear shin pads for protection ( this includes younger children as well as those in Classes 4 and 5 ).

Please note that if your child attends football club shin pads are compulsory.

When children in Classes 4 and 5 take part in hockey we use a hard ball so they will also need to wear shin pads for this activity. In addition to pads I would also strongly suggest you buy them a gum shield to protect their teeth.

These items can be purchased quite cheaply and would make these activities much safer for the children so I hope you will be able to sort them out.
School Photographs

As you know the children’s class photos and a whole school photo were taken last term, however they didn’t arrive in school in time for us to offer them for sale until now.

Whole school photos are on display in school and you can order them at the office.

Class photos have been sent home with some of the children tonight. Please look at them and return them on Monday morning so that other parents can view them next week.

If you would like a class photo please fill in the order form at the bottom of this letter. Please let us have payment with your order with any cheques made payable to Devon County Council ( DCC ).

Class Photos cost £7.50 and the whole school photo £13.00.

( To avoid waste we haven’t ordered enough photos for everyone to take home, only enough for you to view ).

There will be a photographer in school next week on the morning of 21st September.

She will be taking individual and family group photographs.

She will be available from 8.30am so if any of you would like her to take any special photos

( for example group photographs of  your children and younger brothers or sisters who aren’t yet at school ) please feel free to come in early.
Clubs

The following school clubs will be running this term and with the exception of Drama they will begin next week. Drama will start the week after next on Tuesday 27th September.

A lot of the children have said they would like to play more cricket ( I can’t imagine what’s prompted this !! ) so we will be adding this club to our list.

I am also very happy that we are once again starting a multi-sports club for children in Classes 1 and 2 at lunchtime each Thursday.

	
	Lunch Break
	After School

	Monday
	Cross Country Running
	Climbing ( Year 6 )

	Tuesday
	Cricket
	Drama

	Wednesday
	Tag Rugby
	Swimming ( Years 5 and 6 )

Art ( Years 3 and 4 )

	Thursday
	Key Stage 1 Multi-Sports


	Football ( KS1 and KS2 )

Netball ( KS2 )

	Friday
	Girl’s Football ( KS2 )
	


After School clubs will finish at 4.30pm with the exception of climbing.

( parents of children involved in climbing will be contacted separately ).

Information Security

Yet another attached document !

But at least there’s nothing to sign and return this time.

I am required to let you have this information so here it is and I’m sure you’ll sleep much better once you’ve read it.

In all seriousness though I want to reassure you that we treat the way in which we store and handle information very seriously and that we process and use it in a secure, lawful and appropriate way at all times.
Dates

Autumn Half Term

Monday 24th October - Friday 28th October.

Last Day of Autumn Term

Tuesday 20th December

First Day of Spring Term

Monday 9th January
School Photos


Wednesday 21st September

Parent’s Evenings

Tuesday 18th and Wednesday 19th October

Harvest Meal


Tuesday 18th October

Christmas Play


Monday 12th December ( afternoon )





Tuesday 13th December ( evening )





Wednesday 14th December ( evening )

Christmas Meal


Friday 16th December
Thank you for your patience in reading all of the above.
Should you wish to talk about anything please fell very free to get in touch.
Yours sincerely
Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
Bradworthy CP School.

Whole School / Class Photograph Orders, 2005.

Name :

I would like to order the following photographs :

( please write the number of photos in the appropriate box )

	Whole School
	Class 1
	Class 2
	Class 3
	Class 4
	Class 5

	
	
	
	
	
	


I enclose cash / a cheque payable to DCC for £ _____________.

Signed :

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School.

Permission Slip, 2005 / 2006.

Child’s / Children’s Name (s) :

I give permission for my child / children to take part in local visits without my prior knowledge. I understand that the children will always be properly supervised and that these visits will not effect dinner arrangement or involve the children arriving back at school after the end of the school day.

I give permission for a member of Bradworthy School’s staff to give my child / children a lift home if necessary.

I give permission for my child’s / children’s photograph (s) to appear in the press or on the school’s web site. I understand that personal  information, other than their name(s), will not be published.

If you don’t want your child’s / children’s names published please tick here.

Signed :

( If you are unwilling to give permission for any of the above please cross the option out )

